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Women Veterans of America National Commander Janet E. Cook and Tennessee Chapter 20 Commander Mary D. Ross invite all Women Veterans of America members to register and attend the 3rd Biennial National Convention in Nashville, Tennessee, September 10-12, 2010.  The Convention Headquarters will be at the Hampton Inn & Suites Nashville Downtown.  Commander Mary Ross says, “Chapter 20 is excited and honored to be hosting the National Convention and we hope that many WVA members from across the nation will take advantage of this opportunity to make a difference in the future of this great organization.”  The Keynote Speaker for the Convention will be Dr. Patricia M. Hayes, Chief Consultant, Women Veterans Health Strategic Health Care Group, Department of Veterans Affairs(VA), Washington, DC.  Dr. Hayes is working to expand initiatives for women veterans health care into a broad range of areas of importance, including cardiac health, reproductive health, and birth defect prevention as well as fully evaluating the care being provided to increasing numbers of women veterans.  This is an incredible opportunity for women veterans to hear directly from Dr. Hayes on the current state of women veterans healthcare programs within the VA on a national level.  Information about the Convention may be found at www.wvanational.org, along with the Registration Form and payment information.  Registration deadline is August 10.
About the Convention
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The Constitution and By Laws of Women Veterans of America (WVA) requires that WVA shall hold a Biannual Convention during the month of September beginning in 2006 and in each even numbered year thereafter.  In order for a quorum to be met at the Convention, ten percent of its National Membership must be present.  Officers will be elected for a term of two years at the Biannual National Convention by a majority of the members attending.  Annual and lifetime dues will be set at the Biannual National Convention.  The Constitution and By Laws may be amended by a two thirds vote of the membership present, provided that the proposed amendment was mailed to all members before July 30 of the year of the biannual meeting at which they will be considered.
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Here are the some reasons why you should attend the upcoming National Convention in Nashville.  First, in order for us to legally conduct any business, we must establish a quorum.  Then, in order for your voice to be heard, you must be present at the Convention—we do not have a system for proxy votes or delegates representing votes from the various Chapters.  If you are not there, you cannot vote.  And this year, there is a proposal to be put forth by the Constitution and By Laws Committee for a major revision of the organization’s governing document, and it is your responsibility to ensure that you have a say in how your organization is run in the future.  Every member who has an address of record at the National Headquarters will receive a copy of the proposed Constitution and By Laws in the mail—they will be mailed from the National Headquarters before July 30.  If you do not receive yours, you should check with your Chapter Adjutant to ensure that your membership information is up to date.  Make sure your annual dues are paid; only members in good standing can register and attend the Convention.
Nominations for National Office

In accordance with Article VI, Section 5 of the Women Veterans of America Constitution and By Laws dated September 16, 2006, Sue Getz, Chair of the Nominating Committee, reports that the following nominations for National Office have been received:


Commander:

Mary D. Ross, Chapter 20


Vice Commander
Robin Blanchard, Chapter 20


Adjutant




Finance Officer
Rebecca Rigney, Chapter 20


Sgt. at Arms




Chaplain

Shirley Harrison, Chapter 8





Wanda Graham, Chapter 20

Nominations will be accepted from the floor at the Convention.  

Memorial Day
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Women Veterans of America members were among those who attended the events honoring about one million men and women who died in the military during wartime, including about 655,000 battle deaths.  From parades to somber ceremonies and a moment of silence, Americans recalled the sacrifices of military personnel who paid the ultimate price for freedom on Memorial Day, Monday, May 31.  The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) continued its annual tradition of hosting services at most of its national cemeteries and many other facilities nationwide.  The programs, which are the focus of Memorial Day events in many communities, honor the service of deceased veterans and military members who die on active duty.  Thousands of people nationwide attended activities at VA's national cemeteries, with color guards, readings, bands and choir performances.  Memorial Day was originally called Decoration Day when the tradition of decorating Civil War graves began in 1866.  It still brings loved ones to the graves of the deceased, often with flowers as grave decorations.  To honor veterans buried in national cemeteries, VA staff and volunteers, typically place American flags -- either individual small ones on each grave, usually placed by volunteers, or “avenues of flags” flanking both sides of the cemetery main entrance road.  Often these flags are the burial flags donated by next of kin of veterans buried in the cemetery.

Mother, Daughter, Sister, Wife, Partner, Veteran...Your Health Matters!

Contributed by Women Veterans Health Strategic Health Care Group
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Admit it.  You are more likely to make an appointment for your daughter's annual checkup or leave work early to drive your mom to get her annual flu shot than take care of your own health care needs.  Women are often self-sacrificing.  The tendency to make time for everyone except you can be bad for your health.  You can manage or avoid many health problems.  It is well known that following good nutrition and getting regular physical activity can improve long-term health.  Making choices to live healthy is key for prevention and management of chronic disease.  Women were asked about their nutrition and physical activity.  Many reported going over the recommended daily intake of saturated fat and sodium.  Only half said they did at least 10 minutes of moderate exercise each week.  Women, especially caregivers to chronically ill loved ones, often forego preventive care.  This includes prenatal care, screenings and immunizations.  "Women are so busy caring for aging parents, children, friends and siblings that they do not focus on their own health," said Sue Calentine (Women Veterans Program Manager for Michigan's Saginaw VA Medical Center).  "We are constantly reminding women that their health is just as important."
Chapter Reports

Chapter 11, West Palm Beach, Florida

National Veterans Golden Age Games
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The 24th National Veterans Golden Age Games were held in Des Moines, Iowa, from May 27 through May 31.  More than 600 veterans 55 years and older competed in this year’s national event, the premier senior adaptive rehabilitation program in the United States.  It is the only national multi-event sports and recreational seniors’ competition program designed to improve the quality of life for all older veterans, including those with a wide range of abilities and disabilities.  It is one of the most progressive and adaptive rehabilitative senior sports programs in the world, offering 14 different sports and recreational activities, including golf, bowling, cycling, and swimming.  Florida Chapter 11 Commander Charlotte Rebillard reports that Chapter 11 members Maxine Bodman, “Rocket” Perez and Kim Virgil attended and competed at this year’s Golden Age Games.  Maxine won three Gold Medals (shotput, discus and horseshoes); Kim won a Gold Medal in shotput; and Marina won two Gold Medals (1/4 mile bicycle and ½ mile bicycle) and a Silver Medal in bowling.  Another female veteran, Joy Teter, won two Gold Medals (1/4 mile bicycle and horseshoes
Memorial Day
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West Palm Beach Chapter 11 members participated in Memorial Day activities in Florida, presenting the Women Veterans of America Chapter 11 wreath at the South Florida National Cemetery and attending the Memorial Day Ceremony at the Palm Beach Memorial Cemetery in Lantana, Florida.  Chapter 11 member Connie Christensen was one of the guest speakers at the South Florida National Cemetery ceremony, which was also attended by Chapter 11 Commander Charlotte Rebillard and WVA Chapter 11 member Army veteran Dr. Evelyn Alba.
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Other Activities
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Chapter 20, Nashville, Tennessee
Armed Forces Day, submitted by Becky Rigney
[image: image25.wmf]The bus departed at 5:00 a.m. promptly.  It was Friday, 7 May and Women Veterans of America Chapter 20 were joining the Women Veterans Network of VA Tennessee Valley Healthcare System for the annual Armed Forces Day Parade in Chattanooga, Tennessee.  Our numbers were sparse this year.  The flooding in Nashville just five days earlier had many who had planned to attend the parade remaining in town to help family, friends and even strangers in the aftermath of the weekend flooding.  Before reporting to the parade staging area, we stopped at the local VFW to pick up our sister veterans from the Chattanooga area.  We arrived at the parade line up area and everyone was ready to get started.  Everyone was volunteering to carry the American Flag, WVA flag and all the service flags.  We also had our banner.  There were plenty of assignments available for those willing to help.  Several of our group rode on the bus which was our “float”.  The day was perfect.  Warm but not hot and lots of sunshine.  It was wonderful to see all the young people participating.  There were numerous high school bands from the Chattanooga area and even more JROTC units there to show their appreciation for members of the Armed Forces.  We also saw lots of service organizations there with a variety of floats and marching units.   The crowd was spectacular.  In the several years I have participated, I would have to say this year had the largest crowd there to show their support.  To march through the street and see young and old and all ages between waving American Flags and yelling their “thanks” to the armed forces was amazing.  Following the parade, our group attended the Armed Forces Luncheon.  Medal of Honor Recipient, Charles H. Coolidge was in attendance and the guest speaker was Master Chief Petty Officer of the Navy Rick West.  MCPON West shared numerous details about the U.S. Navy and had the entire crowd laughing with his many stories.  Everyone had a great time.  Then it was time to return our Chattanooga sisters to their drop off point and head back to Nashville.  The trip home was much quieter, as most of us were worn out from our long day.  As we arrived home, we were already talking about and looking forward to next year’s parade.

Casting for Recovery
Women Veterans of America Nashville Chapter 20 is a Bronze Level Sponsor of Casting for Recovery (CFR), a national non-profit support and educational program for women who have or have had breast cancer.  CFR provides an opportunity for women whose lives have been profoundly affected by the disease to gather in a beautiful, natural setting and learn fly-fishing, "a sport for life."  Just as importantly, CFR offers an opportunity to meet new friends and have fun.  Weekend retreats incorporate counseling, educational services and the sport of fly-fishing to promote mental and physical healing.  Founded in 1996, Casting for Recovery has been offering free retreats across the country, and they rely on local volunteers and organizations to support community based retreats.  Why fly fishing and breast cancer?  “To Fish is to Hope”.  The retreats provide an avenue for social support and group interactions, reducing the feeling of isolation many survivors might have.  The dynamics of fly fishing provide a healing connection to the natural world, relieving everyday stressors and promoting a sense of calm.  Fly fishing techniques provide a gentle exercise for joint and soft tissue mobility.  The retreats offer a forum for women with similar experiences to meet, learn a new skill and gain a respite from their everyday concerns.  Casting for Recovery provides weekend retreats at no cost to the participants including lodging, meals and professional instruction.  Any woman who has experienced breast cancer is eligible to attend a retreat (with medical clearance from their physicians).  Trained facilitators staff each retreat including: a psychotherapist, a health care professional (e.g. physical therapist, nurse), and four fly fishing instructors.  The Program Volunteers and organizations from each community are involved in the retreat.  Guidelines are used to maintain the quality and consistency of retreats.  Participants learn the fundamentals of fly casting, entomology, knot-tying, equipment basics - but most importantly, participants spend time on the water practicing catch-and-release fishing.  Counseling and medical information is available throughout the weekend, including an evening group session on Saturday nights.  Educational resources are available, such as fly fishing opportunities and breast cancer information.  WVA Chapter 20 member Lindsay Long from Knoxville, Tennessee, is an active member and supporter of CFR.
News and Notes from VA
Prescription Co-pays Increase
Effective July 1, veterans who generally have higher income and no service-connected disabilities - referred to as Priority Groups 7 and 8 Veterans - will now pay an additional $1 for each 30-day supply of outpatient medications.  The increase to $9 from $8 is the first change in VA’s medication copay since Jan. 1, 2006.  The increase was supposed to take place in January, but the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) froze prescription copayment increases for six months because of the harsh economic conditions.  Even with this increase, VA medication copays are lower than much of the private sector.  This change does not impact veterans in Priority Groups 2 through 6 who will continue to pay $8 for each 30-day supply of medications for their non-service connected conditions unless otherwise exempted.  These veterans will also continue to have their out-of-pocket expenses for VA outpatient medications capped at $960 per calendar year.  Veterans who have an injury or illness connected with their military service resulting in a disability rated 50 percent or greater – who are known as Priority Group 1 Veterans -- are exempt from the copay.  Veterans who have difficulty paying copayments for outpatient medications should discuss the matter with their local VA enrollment coordinator.  
Shinseki Extols Value of Volunteerism

New Hotline for Homeless Veterans

There is a new telephone hotline to provide emergency support and resources to homeless veterans.  Responders at 1-877-4AID VET can help veterans in need to find food, shelter and assistance.  Secretary of Veterans Affairs Eric Shinseki said “It is unacceptable for a single Veteran to spend the night on the streets of America.  The hotline of the new National Call Center for Homeless Veterans will provide homeless Veterans with caring, timely assistance and coordinated access to VA and community services.”  Family members, workers at community agencies and non-VA providers also may call the hotline at 1-877-4AID VET to find out about the many programs and services available to assist homeless veterans.  Well-trained expert responders will staff the hotline 24 hours a day, seven days a week.  They will join other responders who staff VA’s Suicide Prevention Hotline.  Responders are cross trained to handle calls at either call center.  While a responder will know which type of call is incoming, all veteran callers will be receive a brief suicide screening.  VA officials recognize that homeless veterans are in need of food and shelter, clothing, financial assistance, and treatment for medical conditions.  Additionally, many require access to permanent housing, veterans benefits and vocational resources.  VA assistance is available for homeless veterans who may have mental health issues, substance abuse, depression, traumatic brain injury and post-traumatic stress disorder.  The National Call Center for Homeless Veterans is the latest in a series of initiatives to help homeless veterans.  Last year, VA launched a campaign to eliminate homelessness among veterans within five years.
New VA Regulations on VA Claims for PTSD

The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has taken a critical step forward in providing an easier process for veterans seeking health care and disability compensation for Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD), with the publication on July 12, 2010, of a final regulation in the Federal Register.  By publishing the final regulation, VA simplified the process for a veteran to claim service connection for PTSD, reducing the evidence needed if the trauma claimed by the veteran is related to fear of hostile military or terrorist activity and is consistent with the places, types, and circumstances of the veteran’s service.  This science-based regulation relies on evidence that concluded that a veteran’s deployment to a war zone is linked to an increased risk of PTSD.  Under the new rule, VA will not require corroboration of a stressor related to fear of hostile military or terrorist activity if a VA doctor confirms that the stressful experience recalled by a veteran adequately supports a diagnosis of PTSD and the veteran's symptoms are related to the claimed stressor.  Previously, claims adjudicators were required to corroborate that a non-combat veteran actually experienced a stressor related to hostile military activity.  This final rule simplifies the development that is required for these cases.  More than 400,000 veterans currently receive compensation benefits for service connected PTSD.  Combined with shorter claims form, VA’s new streamlined, science-based regulation allows for faster and more accurate decisions that also expedite access to medical care and other benefits for veterans.  PTSD is a medically recognized anxiety disorder that can develop from seeing or experiencing an event that involves actual or threatened death or serious injury to which a person responds with intense fear, helplessness or horror.  Disability compensation is a tax-free benefit paid to a veteran for disabilities that are a result of--or made worse by--injuries or diseases associated with active service.
Some Final Notes About the WVA Convention
If you have an interest in how Women Veterans of America is governed, you need to make your views known.  The way to do this is to register and attend the National Convention, where you can run for a National Office or nominate someone for office that you believe would represent your views, and where you can cast your vote for the business items that will be considered.  At this time in our organization, you can only vote for your National Officers if you are in attendance the Convention.  This method of voting cannot change unless the National Constitution and By Laws are changed, and they can only be changed at a National Convention.  What happens in September in Nashville will govern Women Veterans of America for the next two years, until the next Convention in 2012.
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Dr. Patricia Hayes





Chapter 11 member Maxine Bodman showing the program and one of her medals from the Veterans Golden Age Games





(left to right)  Gold Medal winner Maxine Bodman talking with Chapter 11 members Marian Wells and Linda Buchanan





Retired Lt.Col. Connie Christensen and Chapter 11 Commander Charlotte M. Rebillard after South Florida National Cemetery ceremony.





Dr. Evelyn Alba presented the VA Medical Center wreath at the South Florida National Cemetery.





WVA Chapter 11 member Marian Wells and VA Women Veterans Program Manager Carrie Cairyns at Memorial Day ceremony at the Palm Beach Memorial Cemetery, Lantana, Florida  .  They presented the Chapter 11 wreath during the ceremony.





Women Veterans of America-Chapter 20 member Lindsay Long, second from right, is shown presenting a check for the Inaugural Turning Leaf Tour held last October in Townsend, Tennessee, to the CFR-Tennessee Committee.





Left to right—Palm Beach County Commissioner Jeff Koons, retired Lt. Col. Connie Christensen, and Chapter 11 member Dr. Evelyn Alba engaged in a conversation prior to the Memorial Day May 31st Ceremony at the Veterans Affairs South Florida National Cemetery.





The Boca Raton, Florida, Chapter of the American Association of University Women attended the Women Veterans of America Chapter 11 meeting in May.  They discussed their organization, which includes scholarships for women.








Chapter 11 Associate Irma Bellison,  and American Association of University Women Boca Raton Branch members Mary Swieskowski and Dorothy Bradley (pictured l to r)





Chapter #11 members (standing l to r) Marcella Gerdes and Commander Charlotte M. Rebillard .  Sitting l to r is member Marian Wells and Vice-Commander/Secretary Linda English.





Chapter #11 Commander Charlotte M. Rebillard with the Wellington Daisys, Brownies, and Girl Scouts.  These young ladies assisted Charlotte in leading the Pledge of Allegiance at the South Florida National Cemetery ceremony.





Chapter 11 had an informational table at an event sponsored by the local American Legion Post in Wellington, Florida.  The event was held May 20th and there were many, many veteran tables as well as other organizations with information for veterans.  Plenty of networking went on and plenty of information was handed out.  A good time was had by all.
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Chapter 20 member Becky Rigney carried the Women Veterans of America flag in the Armed Forces Day parade in Chattanooga, Tennessee





Celestine McNeal, Chapter 20, proudly carried Old Glory in the parade.
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